BC BUILDING CODE INTERPRETATION COMMITTEE

A Joint committee with members representing
AIBC, EGBC, BOABC

File No: 18-0056 INTERPRETATION Page 1 of 1

Interpretation Date: May 19, 2020

Building Code Edition: BC Building Code 2018, Book II: Plumbing Systems

(BCPC)
Subject: Use of Piping for Sanitary Force Main
Keywords: Force Main, Sanitary Sewage Pump, Piping
Building Code Reference(s): 3.3.;.5_(1), Note A-2.4.6.3., Table A-2.2.5., 2.2.6. and

Question:

What type of pipe and fittings is required on the force main piping serving a sanitary sewage pump
(ejector)?

Interpretation:

Sentence 2.2.1.5.(1) states that the piping, fittings and joints used in pressure sewer, force main or
sump pump discharge applications shall be capable of withstanding at least one and one-half
times the maximum potential pressure. Further, Note A-2.4.6.3. indicates that the force main piping
is approved pressure pipe and fittings.

Table A-2.2.5.,2.2.6. and 2.2.7. indicates that PVC pipe approved to CAN/CSA-B.137.3 cannot be
used for a drainage system above-ground inside a building. Notwithstanding this statement, in
order to comply with the requirements listed above, this is one of the appropriate types of piping to
use for the sanitary force main serving the sewage sump. The force main piping is considered part
of the above-ground drainage system but it is not piping drained by gravity, but rather, is under
pressure and any piping approved for pressure applications in the BCPC is in compliance with
these requirements.

ABS DWV pipe, approved to CAN/CSA B-181.1, and PVC DWV pipe, approved to CAN/CSA
B181.2, cannot be used for piping under pressure and would not comply with Sentence 2.2.1.5.(1).
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The views expressed are the consensus of the joint committee with members representing AIBC, EGBC and BOABC, which form the BC Building
Code Interpretation Committee. The Building and Safety Standards Branch, Province of BC and the City of Vancouver participate in the
committee’s proceedings with respect to interpretations of the BC Building Code. The purpose of the committee is to encourage uniform province
wide interpretation of the BC Building Code. These views should not be considered as the official interpretation of legislated requirements based
on the BC Building Code, as final responsibility for an interpretation rests with the local Authority Having Jurisdiction. The views of the joint
committee should not be construed as legal advice.
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